








We were ready to leave on August 13, 2019 to Inngitirvik.  I started my survey on the 
14th.  There were three of us walking on the land and found tracks from a bull 
caribou.  There were no more tracks before, but there are track now.  There had be a 
landslide on the sloping land.  There was a thunderstorm and the land there caught 
on fire.  The caribou are coming back, there were no more tracks but there are tracks 
now, which is good. 
 
We went into a fiord in Itilliit, we found tracks, caught seals, char on their migration 
up river.  It was rainy.  Doing a survey is fun.  Even the young think it’s good, as the 
land is beautiful.  Our forefathers knew it.  Before there were guns, when they were 
hunting with bows and arrows, we know where they were harvesting caribou. 
 
The two months to 22 September the weather was good and it was fun.  The caribou 
are hard to see even in the areas where there are no hills, though they are huge 
animals they are hard to see.  Along the rivers we observed where the caribou had 
eaten.  The habitat of the caribou where there are plenty of lichen, the caribou will get 
fat.  In Pangnirtung, they are usually skinny on the land even though they feed.  We 
also observed those predators like wolves as well as polar bears that kill off caribou. 
 
I completed all the ones that I was going to do during the survey.  I used GPS and 
took photos.  I appreciated the funding and we did not go over budget. 
 
Lets manage our land cooperatively so that it doesn’t get damaged through 
discussions and negotiations.  This is the tradition of the Inuit. 
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